Omak Public Library Board Meeting  

Conducted remotely via Zoom

March 14, 2022

Members Present: Cynthia Tollefson, Jo Stalder, Betty Cleveland, Lorraine Derig, Betsy Rainsford, and Librarian Alyssa Collins. 

Minutes from February were read and approved with one correction, see Old Business. 

Bills read and approved to be presented to the city for payment:

· City of Omak- water, sewer, storm drain: $150.64
· PUD- power, lights, heat: Total of $2119.79  (This month's bill $971.93, plus last month's bill plus late fee $1147.86) Alyssa will check with City on this.

· U.S. Linen and Uniform- mat cleaning: $27.34
Old Business:

1)The correction to February's minutes in New Business, 8th item are as follows: the sentence Our Pioneer Club/Friends of the Library decided not to do this due to the paperwork, etc involved in this venture. Is now changed to: The NCW decided the club's services were no longer required.

2)Cynthia asked if the new security cameras were installed yet. IT is first putting in a new phone system for all the branches.
New Business: 

1) Alyssa read to the board: "While the Pioneer Club has been a driving force in establishing the Omak Library and supporting it over the years, as NCW Libraries has been reviewing financial practices and creating policies and procedures, we have had to make some asks of these local groups. It was decided by NCW Libraries that because the Pioneer Club was not acting solely as a Friends group, they would not in their current form be Friends of the Library. The Omak Library Foundation which has established guidelines more in accordance with financial requirements of the state will continue to support the library. Donna Sanford, a longtime member of both groups, will continue the legacy."

2)The City has updated our contract with U.S. Linen and Uniform to be  bi-monthly instead of weekly since othe janitor does a great job of keeping the carpets clean. This change will save money.

3)The mask mandate has been dropped and the library no longer requires masks, but strongly encourages mask wearing of staff and patrons especially if they are showing symptoms of illness or are non vaccinated, but everyone will make the choice for themselves. The library will still offer curbside services unless the NCW changes that option.

4)There were some incidents of vandalism at the library including tagging the building with spray paint and spraying shaving cream. Alyssa contacted the police. The external cameras were able to identify the perpetrator and  the police will handle this problem. Staff remain vigilant in helping to put a stop to this sort of activity as it has been happening with more frequency in this area.

5)April 6th, 3:00-5:00 the Omak Library will host a Rock Painting Program outside the library.  Throughout the week of Spring Break each branch will have a day for an activity hosted by Melissa Little for patrons and the community.

Meeting adjourned. Next meeting held via Zoom on April 11th at 1:30

Respectfully submitted, Betsy Rainsford, Secretary

